

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoffincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
  - w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> March

**Dear Parents/Carers** 

As stated yesterday we are continuing to follow government advice and we are remaining open while we have enough staff and no confirmed cases. However we are also taking guidance as below:

'Staff, young people and children should stay at home if they are unwell with a new, continuous cough or a high temperature to avoid spreading infection to others. Otherwise they should attend education or work as normal.' If staff, young people or children become unwell on site with a new, continuous cough or a high temperature they should be sent home.'

Today we have sent a number of children home who have presented with symptoms similar to above. Please can I implore you to follow the above advice. Also if you have a family member showing symptoms the whole family should isolate and stay off school and work.

While we are open we will not be providing reading books and work, however the staff are working very hard to prepare 'home learning' topics and work in the likely event of a closure. These will be available on the school website towards the end of the week.

I look forward to your support and will endeavour to keep you updated.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





